
 

 

 
 

Inspired by St Josephine Bakhita we are a community of learners, growing in faith, knowledge, wisdom, and 
character, to shine as lights of hope in the world. 

 

Dear Families, 

Today our school community will be joining millions of Australians to participate in R U Ok? Day, a 
National Day of Action dedicated to promoting mental health and wellbeing. This important day serves 
as a reminder that every day is an opportunity to ask, "Are you OK?" and offer support to those who 
may be struggling. 
 
In today's fast-paced world, it's easy to get caught up in our own busy lives and overlook the people 
around us who might be facing challenges. R U Ok? Day encourages us to take a step back, check in with 
others, and genuinely listen to their responses. By doing so, we can make a significant difference in 
someone's life. 
 
The R U Ok? Day initiative is built around four simple yet powerful steps: 
 
Ask: Take the time to ask someone if they're OK. It might be a friend, family member, or classmate. 
Listen: When someone opens up to you, listen without judgment and with empathy. 
Encourage Action: Help the person find ways to get the support they need. 
Check In: Follow up with them later to see how they're doing and show that you care. 
 
It's natural to feel uncertain about how to respond when someone says they're not OK. However, by 
simply being present, listening, and encouraging them to seek help, you can make a real difference. If 
you're not in the right headspace or feel unsure about how to support someone, consider reaching out 
to another trusted person in their network. 
 
At our school, we want to emphasise the importance of looking out for each other. Whether you're a 
student, staff member, or parent, you have the power to make a positive impact on someone's life. If 
you're concerned about someone's wellbeing or need support yourself, don't hesitate to reach out. 
 
If you or someone you know needs immediate support, please contact: 
• Lifeline: 13 11 14 
• Kids Helpline: 1800 55 1800 
 
Let's use R U Ok? Day as a reminder to prioritise our mental health and wellbeing, and to support those 
around us. By working together, we can create a more caring and compassionate community. 

 

 



 

National Child Protection Week  

From September 7 to 13, Australia observes National Child Protection Week, a crucial initiative that 

shines a spotlight on the importance of protecting the rights and wellbeing of young people. This year's 

theme, "Every Conversation Matters: Shifting Conversation to Action," emphasises the significant role 

we all play in creating a safe and supportive environment for children. 

 

At SJB, we're committed to fostering a culture of care, respect, and open communication. During 

National Child Protection Week, our staff will be exploring this important theme with students through 

various activities and discussions. 

 

How will we be celebrating National Child Protection Week? 

● Classroom discussions and activities will focus on themes such as online safety, respectful 

relationships, and emotional wellbeing. 

● Students will learn about the importance of speaking up if they see or experience something 

that's not right. 

● We'll be promoting positive relationships and social skills that help keep our school community 

safe and supportive. 

 

What can parents and carers do to support? 

● Talk to your child about the importance of safety, respect, and wellbeing. 

● Encourage open communication and listen to your child's concerns. 

● Report any concerns or suspicions of harm to the relevant authorities. 

 

By working together, we can create a safe and nurturing environment where every child can thrive. Let's 

use National Child Protection Week as an opportunity to reflect on our roles in protecting the rights of 

young people and promoting their wellbeing. 

 

If you have any concerns or would like more information about child protection, please don't hesitate to 

reach out to our school. We're here to support you and your child. 

 

Footy Day - Friday 19 September 

On Friday 19 September we will celebrate the last day of term with a special footy day.  On this day the 

students may come to school dressed in their footy colours (AFL, Soccer, NRL) or their own sports 

clothes. During the day the students will participate in a rotation of fun activities in their House Teams. 

Parents may purchase a sausage and donut for their child should they wish to do so.  A letter detailing 

the day and how to order your child’s lunch went home earlier this week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Father’s Day /Special Person’s Morning 

Last Friday we celebrated all the wonderful people in our school community that take on a fatherly role. 

It was lovely to see so many dads, granddads, mums, aunts, uncles, brothers and sisters enjoying some 

quality time with their child/children.  Thank you for taking the time to celebrate with us.  

 

       
 

School Disco 

We will be holding our first school disco on Friday 17th October from 5pm - 6.30pm. More information 

will be sent home about the event next week.  

Important Dates 

Below are some of our planned activities for the remainder of the Year.  More dates are still to be locked 

in.  Stay Tuned! 

 

Date Event Year Level 

Friday 12 September  CFA Incursion All Year Levels  

Thursday 18 September Assembly – FPD presenting All Year Levels 

Friday 19 September Last Day of Term / Footy Day All Year Levels 

Monday 6 October First Day of Term 4 All Year Levels 

Monday 3 November Student Free Day All Year Levels 

Tuesday 4 November Melbourne Cup Public Holiday All Year Levels 

Tuesday 7 October Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion Foundation 

Friday 17 October School Disco - 5.00pm -6.30pm All Year Levels 

Friday 31 October Grandparent’s / Special Friends Morning All Year Levels 

Friday 14 November Colour Fun Run All Year Levels 

Mon 17 - Fri 21 Nov Swimming Program Foundation 

Mon 24 - Fri 28 Nov Swimming Program Year 1-5 

Tuesday 16 December Last Day of the 2025 School Year All Year Levels 

 
Kind regards 
Kathryn Pepper 

 



 

Religious Education 
On Sunday September 7 - Rome, Pope Leo declared two new saints of the Catholic Church - 
Carlos Acutis and Pier Giorgio Frassati. This is of particular celebration for the St Thomas the 
Apostle parish as Saint Carlos Acutis is the namesake for our third primary school in the parish, 
to open in 2027.  
Carlos Acuti's extraordinary story is a beacon of hope for Catholics young and old. Acutis died of 
Leukemia at age 15 in 2006, and many of his friends and family are living testament to his 
magnificent life story. It is not often a saint is canonized and their parents, teachers, friends and 
peers are still alive. 

 
 
Vatican News has an article and some footage of the canonization of both saints on the 
following link Canonization of Acutis and Frassati 
 

                     Everyone is born original, but most end up dying as photocopies.      Carlos Acutis 

 
 
 

        
                                                           St Thomas the Apostle Parish News can be found on this link:  

             https://stthomasap.org.au/parish-news 
 
 
 

https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2025-09/pope-leo-saints-call-us-to-god-make-masterpieces-of-our-lives.html
https://stthomasap.org.au/parish-news/


 

 

First Holy Communions 
 
Over the next two Sundays, September 14th and 21st at 2pm,  
children from the St Thomas the Apostle Parish will make their 
First Holy Communion.  Maclaine in yr 3-5 will make this special 
sacrament on Sunday the 21st.  Please keep Maclaine in your 
thoughts and prayers as she makes this very special milestone 
on her sacramental journey. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                  
 
 
 
 
A message from 
Bishop Greg on 
Child Safety Week   
Click on the link 

 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dobvABg6FPe6CV3foQ3bbEsQ3uFZ-LwK/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dobvABg6FPe6CV3foQ3bbEsQ3uFZ-LwK/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dobvABg6FPe6CV3foQ3bbEsQ3uFZ-LwK/view


 

Student Wellbeing  
 

 

This Thursday 11 September is R U OK? Day.  

As mentioned in the previous newsletter, we will be completing activities at school this week aimed to 

teach students how to ask R U OK? any day of the year, and how to handle situations at an age 

appropriate level.  

 

Students will have the opportunity to work in multiage groups to explore different ways they can check 

in on people.  

 

You don't need to be an expert to reach out - just a good friend and a great listener.  

 

Use these four steps and have a conversation that could change a life: 

 

 1. Ask R U OK? 

 2. Listen 

 3. Encourage action 

 4. Check in 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

https://sjbclydenorth.catholic.schooltv.me/category-latest-newsletter 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://sjbclydenorth.catholic.schooltv.me/category-latest-newsletter


 

FOUNDATION PMP 
During Term 2 and 3, the Foundation students have taken part in the PMP (Perceptual Motor 

Program) during sport lessons. 

Through PMP, students have had the opportunity to: 

● Develop a range of fundamental movement skills, including both locomotor and non-

locomotor skills such as crawling, balancing and hopping. 

 

● Practise hand-eye coordination, locomotion, eye-tracking, balancing and fitness skills. 

 

● Build their PMP vocabulary by using language such as forwards, backwards and along, 

and showing these movements with equipment. 

 

This program would not be possible without the amazing support of our parents and family 

helpers. A big thank you to our Foundation helpers for your ongoing assistance each week! 

Looking ahead to next term, Foundation students will take their sport lessons outside, where 

they will be learning a variety of ball skills and athletic events. 

Ebony Marcolongo 

Specialist Teacher 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Maths in Every Culture: Share Your Traditional Games 

At St Josephine Bakhita Catholic Primary School we believe learning happens best 
when it's meaningful, engaging — and fun! That’s why we’re on the lookout for 
traditional or cultural games from around the world that involve mathematics. 
Whether it's counting, measuring, strategy, or problem-solving, we want to bring these 
rich, diverse experiences into our classrooms. 

Do you know a game from your culture that teaches math skills in a playful way? It 
might be a game you grew up playing with family, one that's still enjoyed in your 
community today, or even a lesser-known gem that deserves the spotlight. 

We’re especially interested in games that: 

·       Involve counting, logic, patterns, shapes, or numbers 

·       Can be played by children aged 5–12 

·       Reflect cultural traditions, languages, or stories 

·       Can be adapted for use in a classroom 

By sharing these games, you’ll be helping our students: 

·       Discover new ways of thinking about maths 

·       Celebrate cultural diversity in fun, hands-on ways 

·       Build global awareness while learning through play 

How You Can Help: 
If you know of a game (or can ask someone in your family or community), please get in 
touch! You can: 

·       Send us a written description of the game 

·       Share photos or videos (if available) 

·       Come and chat to us about the game 

Please contact:        pamela.mckillop@sjbclydenorth.catholic.edu.au   and 

                           sarah.manaelski@sjbclydenorth.catholic.edu.au 

Let’s celebrate the many ways maths is woven into cultures around the world — and 
inspire our students to see maths as something meaningful, joyful, and universal. 

Thank you for helping us make learning an adventure for everyone! 



 

. 
 

Learning Awards 

 
Our learning awards focus on our School Wide Expectations 

 
Inclusive, Respectful, Reflective, Safe 

 
  

 

Foundation PD Foundation M Foundation C 

Mila- Inclusive 
Leo P- Respectful  

Leon-Safe 
Jide- Inclusive 

Brandon - Respectful 
Caia - Inclusive 

Year 1-2 M Year 3-5 F Specialist 

Meera - Respectful 
Fateh - Reflective 

Ridhan - Inclusive  
Baljodh - Reflective  

Riley FC- Safe 
Angelina 3-5F- Reflective 

 
These awards will be given out at our assembly on Thursday 17 September at 2.45pm.  

 
All families are warmly invited to attend.  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Child Safe Standards  
Working With Children 

 

St Josephine Bakhita has zero tolerance towards child abuse and is therefore committed to complying with the 
Ministerial Order No. 1359 – Implementing the Child Safe Standards – Managing the Risk of Child Abuse in Schools 
and School Boarding Premises. All parents/guardians wishing to help in the classroom or attend excursions MUST 
have viewed and completed the PARENT HELPER INDUCTION VIDEO and QUESTIONNAIRE and hold a current 
WORKING WITH CHILDREN CARD. 

Further details are available from the school office or the Justice Department website.  All parent/guardian 
helpers must sign in at the office before proceeding to the classrooms.  Your current Working with Children card 
must be displayed at all times when working in the classrooms and attending excursions. 

 

Volunteer Induction 

Are you ready to volunteer at our school? Before you start, please complete our online volunteer induction. This 
important step ensures you're familiar with our school's policies, procedures, and expectations. 

The online induction can be found on our school website under Child Safety and involves: 
https://www.sjbclydenorth.catholic.edu.au/child-safety/st-josephine-bakhita-volunteer-induction- 

● Watching our induction video 
● Reading through associated policies 
● Completing a short quiz 
● Signing our Volunteer Code of Conduct 

● Providing the school with your WWCC card which has been linked to the school 

By completing the online induction, you'll be ready to make a positive impact on our school community. If you 
have any questions or need help, don't hesitate to reach out. We look forward to having you on board! 

 

 

https://www.sjbclydenorth.catholic.edu.au/child-safety/st-josephine-bakhita-volunteer-induction-


 

 



 

 



  



 

 


